
Under 10’s 

Coach  -  Collin Young 

Asst Coach – Ash Tenson 

 

Best & Fairest  -  Kobe Brown 

2nd Best & Fairest  -  Gabriel Schiavello 

3rd Best & Fairest  -  Max Donegan 

Best Team Player  -  Tyson Hyde-

Thomas 

Most Consistent  -  Peter Jones 

Most Improved  - Troy Stevens 

Encouragement Award  -  Mar Jones 

Encouragement Award  -  Jai Simnett 
 

The under 10’s have had a very 

successful year and we are proud of the 

way they represented themselves, their 

families the football club and the 

community. 
 

How do you measure success in under 

10’s football? 
 

The team played with great spirit every 

week and always showed great 

sportsmanship and respect to the 

coach’s trainer’s team manger, parents, 

opposition teams, umpires and each 

other throughout the season. 
 

The kids enjoyed the experience of being 

part of a team and maintained there 

enthusiasm throughout. This was a great 

achievement considering there were 35 

kids and most weeks they only played 2 

or 3 quarters of football each. 
 

Training was very good and the kids 

understood the importance of 

attendance and being fully involved 

while at training. (Ok, we must confess, 

we cannot be certain that this was not 

influenced by the occasional Pizza 

voucher on offer following our kicking 

competition!)  
 

At the start of the season some kids had 

not played a competitive game of 

football and the remaining had only 

played one season. This highlights how far 

the team has come this year playing a 

team sport and improving their own skill 

levels. These combined areas of 

improvement resulted in the group 

playing some very good quarters of 

football that challenged good opposition 

and we also managed a couple of good 

wins. 

 

Thanks for all your efforts this year kids, we 

have enjoyed the season considerably. 

We look forward to maybe coaching you 

in under 11’s next year (if we are 

selected) or seeing you around the club 

and seeing how you progress in your 

second year of under 10’s. 
 

Last but not least we would like to thank 

our Team Manager Jo for her efforts this 

year, our trainer John for his technical 

expertise, Kerrie for running (albeit 

sometimes in circles), Sharon for her water 

delivery prowess, all the committee 

members for their support and the 

parents for volunteering their time and 

ensuring the kids made it to the game 

every week. 
 

Cheers 
 

Colin Young, Ashley Tenson 

 

 


